

It's time to Restock our Future™.





### It's time to Restock our Future™.

## **Financial Implications of Healthy Vending**

Many vendors have found that revenue is unaffected by implementing healthy vending, and some vendors have experienced an increase in sales when they increased healthier options.<sup>1</sup> The transition can be coupled with nutrition education, taste tests, promotions, and changes to pricing to support healthy choices.

#### Consumers want (and are purchasing) healthier foods

Consumers are taking steps to eat more healthful diets. The International Food Information Council's 2017 Food & Health Survey found that in the last year, nearly 90% of respondents drank more water and 70% opted for lowor no-calorie beverage options, while 60% reported cutting back on salt and saturated fat.<sup>2</sup>

According to a 2015 Nielsen survey, about half of U.S. respondents reported trying to lose weight. Of those, 83% reported changing their diets, including cutting down on fats, sweets, processed foods, and portion sizes, while eating more natural and fresh foods.<sup>3</sup>

"If you don't add some healthy items, you'll lose sales." - Dan Sippl, President of Randolph Sheppard Vendors Association

Providing exclusively healthier options in vending machines is not only a responsible business practice, but a lucrative one." – Sean Kelly, CEO & Founder of HUMAN Healthy Vending Sales growth of healthier snacks outpaced traditional snack foods between 2007 and 2011, contributing to increased sales growth and higher profits.<sup>4</sup>

Between 2011 and 2015, the market for healthier snacks grew by 4.7% and is expected to continue growing through 2020.<sup>5</sup>

#### Increasing healthier choices and revenue

A 2017 intervention study found that when the number of healthier products in vending machines increased, paired with both price incentives and promotional signage, revenue increased by \$1,039, and the number of units sold increased by 460 for snacks and 204 for beverages over the 5-month study period.<sup>6</sup>

In February 2012, the Chicago Parks District implemented 100% healthier products in all park vending machines. A 2014 study found that 88% of park-goers reacted positively to the healthier options; the leading

Price incentives and promotional signs can increase revenue and sales of healthier snacks and beverages.

complaint was that the options were not healthy enough. Average monthly per-machine sales increased over 15 months (from \$84 to \$371).<sup>7</sup>





### It's time to Restock our Future™.

A three-month pilot program in the Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services demonstrated that with 50–60% of healthier options stocked in vending machines, the vendor experienced a \$670 increase in revenue compared to the same three-month period the previous year.<sup>8</sup> By month, sales increased 5.9% in November, 16.4% in December, and 6.2% January.<sup>8</sup>

Promotional signage, public events, and social media can make current customers aware of new offerings and attract new customers. Rady Children's Hospital, in San Diego, California, increased the number of healthier beverage options in cafeterias and vending machines, conducted an education campaign, and implemented strategic placement strategies. Over four months, revenue for all drinks remained stable while there was a 36% decrease in sales of red (unhealthy) beverages and a 241% increase in the sales of green (healthiest) beverages.<sup>9</sup>

A healthy vending pilot was conducted in three Delaware state agency buildings from October 2011 through April 2012. During the pilot, healthy selections were increased to 75% of food or beverage selections. In one location, sales of unhealthy beverages dropped from 75% of the units sold to 38%, while the overall units sold during those months increased.<sup>10</sup> An 18-month intervention in bus garages produced similar

results—increasing availability and reducing price by an average of 31% led to higher purchases of healthier options five to one, compared to machines with no change in availability or price.<sup>11</sup>

After implementing a healthy beverage policy, St. Elizabeth's Hospital in Boston, Massachusetts, experienced a 30% increase in healthy beverage sales, and overall sales increased compared to the previous year.<sup>12</sup> In 2011, Nationwide Children's Hospital in Columbus, Ohio, removed sugar drinks from non-vending food locations and experienced no revenue loss.<sup>13</sup>

Baldwin Park, California implemented nutrition standards for all foods and beverages sold in city vending machines. During the initial six months, the city experienced a dip in sales, but after six months revenue returned to and stayed at previous levels.<sup>14</sup>

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and U.S. Department of Agriculture examined 17 schools and districts across the country that implemented nutrition standards for the foods and beverages sold through vending machines, a la carte, snack bars, and school stores. After a period of adjustment, most schools and districts found that revenue increased (71% of schools) or stayed the same (33% of schools).<sup>15</sup>

Consumers might take a few months to get used to new products. One way to mitigate dips in sales is to educate consumers about the changes and offer taste tests to find out which healthier products work best in different facilities.

When the University of Minnesota decreased the price of healthier vending machine snacks by 50 percent, sales increased by 80–93% (depending on the snack option).<sup>16</sup>





### It's time to Restock our Future™.

<sup>1</sup> Hua SV, Ickovics JR. "Vending Machines: A Narrative Review of Factors Influencing Items Purchased." *Journal of the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics*. 2016;116:1578–1588. Accessed at

http://jandonline.org/article/S2212-2672(16)30788-2/fulltext on July 31, 2017.

<sup>2</sup> International Food Information Council Foundation. "2017 Health & Food Survey." Accessed at <u>http://www.foodinsight.org/2017-food-and-health-survey</u> on July 17, 2017.

<sup>3</sup> Nielsen Company. "We Are What We Eat: Healthy Eating Trends Around the World." 2015. Accessed at <u>https://www.nielsen.com/content/dam/nielsenglobal/eu/nielseninsights/pdfs/Nielsen%20Global%20Healt</u> <u>h%20and%20Wellness%20Report%20-%20January%202015.pdf</u> on March 14, 2017.

<sup>4</sup> Hudson Institute. "Better-For-You Foods: It's Just Good Business." October 2011. Accessed at <u>https://hudson.org/content/researchattachments/attachment/943/bfyfoodsexecutivesummary.pdf</u> on March 14, 2017.

<sup>5</sup> Packaged Facts. "Healthy-Ingredient Snacks in the U.S., 2<sup>nd</sup> Edition." June 20, 2016. Accessed at <u>https://www.packagedfacts.com/Healthy-Ingredient-Snacks-10121548/</u> on July 31, 2017.

<sup>6</sup> Hua SV, et al. "Health Promotion and Healthier Products Increase Vending Purchases: A Randomized Factorial Trial." *Journal of the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics.* 2017;117(7):1057–1065. Accessed at <u>http://jandonline.org/article/S2212-2672(16)31498-8/fulltext</u> on July 20, 2017.

<sup>7</sup> Mason M, et. al. "Working with Community Partners to Implement and Evaluate the Chicago Park District's 100% Healthier Snack Vending Initiative." *Preventing Chronic Disease.* 2014;11:140141. DOI: http://dx.doi.org/10.5888/pcd11.140141. Accessed at <u>http://www.cdc.gov/pcd/issues/2014/14\_0141.htm</u> on March 14, 2017.

<sup>8</sup> Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services. "Healthier Vending Campaign at Missouri Health and Senior Services." December, 2009. Accessed at

http://health.mo.gov/living/healthcondiseases/obesity/pdf/HealthyVendingCampaignReport.pdf on July 20, 2017.

<sup>9</sup> Hartigan P, Patton-Ku D, Fidler C, Boutelle, KN. "Rethink Your Drink Reducing Sugar-Sweetened Beverage Sales in a Children's Hospital." *Health Promotion Practice*. 18(2)238–244. March 1, 2016. Accessed at <u>http://journals.sagepub.com/doi/abs/10.1177/1524839915625215?url ver=Z39.88-</u>

```
2003&rfr id=ori:rid:crossref.org&rfr dat=cr pub%3dpubmed on August 3, 2017.
```

<sup>10</sup> J. Weber, personal communication, March 26, 2013.

<sup>11</sup> French SA, et al. "Pricing and Availability Intervention in Vending Machines at Four Bus Garages." *Journal of Occupational and Environmental Medicine*. 2010;52(Supp 1):S29. Accessed at

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2818541/ on July 31, 2017.

<sup>12</sup> Public Health Law Center. "Healthy Beverage Programs, Healthy Bottom Lines." Accessed at <u>http://www.publichealthlawcenter.org/sites/default/files/resources/MN.healthcare.Healthy%20beverage%</u> <u>20programs.%20healthy%20bottom%20lines.pdf</u> on April 23, 2013.

<sup>13</sup> Eneli IU, et al. "Instituting a Sugar-Sweetened Beverage Ban: Experience from a Children's Hospital." *American Journal of Public Health.* 2014;104(10):1822–1825. Accessed at

http://ajph.aphapublications.org/doi/abs/10.2105/AJPH.2014.302002?url ver=Z39.88-

2003&rfr id=ori%3Arid%3Acrossref.org&rfr dat=cr pub%3Dpubmed& on July 20, 2017.

<sup>14</sup> Galindo RR. "Achieving a Healthy Community." PowerPoint Presentation, September 29, 2010. Accessed at <u>http://www.achievecommunities.org/resources/upload/225\_resource\_file2.pdf</u> on March 14, 2017.

<sup>15</sup> U.S. Department of Agriculture, U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, U.S. Department of Education. *Making It Happen: School Nutrition Success Stories*. March, 2005. Accessed at <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/healthyyouth/mih/pdf/exec.pdf">https://www.cdc.gov/healthyyouth/mih/pdf/exec.pdf</a> on February 26, 2013.

<sup>16</sup> French SA. "Nutrition Policy Profiles: Lowered Pricing for Healthy Food." Prepared by the Prevention Institute for the Center for Health Improvement. Accessed at

http://www.eatbettermovemore.org/CHI lowered.html on July 20, 2017.



